

# Lenzie Community Council

Minutes of meeting in Dean House on 19<sup>th</sup> April 2023

<b>1.0</b>	<b>ATTENDANCE</b>	
1.1	<b>Members</b> - Tom Gray; Drena O'Malley; Chris Gilroy; Jack Cook; Laura Henderson	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
2.1	Cllr Willie Paterson; Mark Billington; PC Aidan Adams; Summer Chen; Aileen Mundy	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>POLICE REPORT</b> – There was no report this month as Police resources were stretched by an ongoing missing person search.	AA
<b>4.0</b>	<b>MINUTES OF 15<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 2023 MEETING</b>	
	It was proposed by Chris Gilroy and seconded by Laura Henderson that these minutes be accepted as correct.	TG
<b>5.0</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
5.1	<b>Land Sales</b> – There was discussion around the extent to which LCC should become involved in continuing action on this topic. LCC remains committed to seeking to future-proof open spaces, for environmental reasons, for the benefit of the community of Lenzie and for the wildlife which also inhabits these spaces. It was agreed to follow up the offer by the Provost at the meeting of 3 <sup>rd</sup> November 2022, to ascertain the historical costs of maintaining the land under consideration. It was noted in passing that these areas are still being maintained and this is welcomed.	TG,JC & DOM
5.2	<b>Pharmacy proposal</b> – A Freedom of Information request has been submitted to the Greater Glasgow Health Board to ascertain the remit and terms of reference of the Pharmacy Practice Committee.	DOM & MW
5.3	<b>Equipment storage</b> – There are now two offers to provide storage and assist with transport and these are being followed up.	CM, AM, CG
5.4	<b>Document sharing</b> – A short demonstration was given using the data projector.	CG
5.5	<b>Road Safety</b> – This item was continued pending a report on areas requiring action. It was suggested that PTA representatives should be invited to an LCC meeting.	CG & TG
5.6	<b>CC Areas/Boundaries</b> – this item was continued.	TG
5.7	<b>Community Day proposal (Gala)</b> – It had become clear that LRFC was not agreeing to our proposal to hold a Gala on the rugby field and consideration has been given to an alternative proposal to celebrate a ‘Community Day’ on the day previously chosen for a Gala (19 <sup>th</sup> August). This would be based on smaller events at several locations in Lenzie, making use of existing facilities and aimed at different parts of the community. It was thought that the ‘parade’ element could be retained. It was agreed to have a <b><u>special meeting to develop these proposals on 9<sup>th</sup> May (at the Gatehouse).</u></b>	ALL
<b>6.0</b>	<b>PLANNING</b>	
6.1	<b>Weekly lists</b> – a verbal report was given, noting that for most of the proposals lodged since the last meeting, there were no issues of concern to the Community Council. However, one of the proposals was for change of use to a hot food takeaway and it was felt that this could raise problems related to nuisance factors in the case of	

## Lenzie Community Council

Minutes of meeting in Dean House on 19<sup>th</sup> April 2023

	neighbours, together with increased litter and adverse road safety. Pictures of the site were shown to illustrate the road safety problem. The first two issues might not be seen as material grounds for objection but road safety at the location is already problematic and increased traffic and use of non-existent parking space will make the situation worse. It was agreed that an objection be raised relative to this proposal.	JC
<b>7.0</b>	<b>TREASURER'S REPORT</b>	
7.1	The Treasurer has reported that LCC's Reserves stand at £6,003.86. The only movement in funds since last month are that £150 have been sent to support the Youth Football competition. A meeting with the auditor is due and, when the audited accounts have been returned, they will be circulated to members.	CM
<b>8.0</b>	<b>AOCB</b>	
8.1	<b>Timing of meetings</b> - It was suggested that we should perhaps look at the timing of LCC meetings in the light of low attendance at the meeting. It was agreed to consult with members as to what might improve attendance at meetings.	ALL
8.2	<b>Recycling pill blister packs</b> - We are currently talking to others about how the number of businesses providing recycling collection points for various recyclable items eg pill blister packs and optical supplies might be increased, in order to make it easier for people in EDC area to contribute to the recycling effort.	DOM
<b>9.0</b>	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b>	
	The next meeting will be held on 17 <sup>th</sup> May 2023 (but see above under 5.7).	TG